MINUTES OF THE MEETING

OF THE

FINANCE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Held in Room 1-A of the Legislative Office Building March 1, 2001.

PRESENT:
Lieutenant Governor M. Jodi Rell



Mark E. Ojakian, Deputy Comptroller



Howard Rifkin, Deputy  Treasurer



Senator Judith Freedman for Senator Robert L. Genuario



Senator Joseph Crisco 

Representative William Dyson



Representative Peter Metz

Marc Ryan, Clerk,

 Office of Policy & Management

John Bacewicz, Acting Executive Budget Officer, Office of Policy &

  Management, Budget and Financial Management Division

ABSENT:
Governor John G. Rowland



Representative Annette Carter
Lt. Governor Rell called the meeting to order at 1:39 P.M.

1.
It was voted to approve the minutes of the meeting of February 8, 2001.

2. The following new transactions were approved by the Committee:

2001-14
Secretary of the State – A transfer of $77,000.00 from the Unallotted Balance - Personal Services to Other Expenses.  To cover costs associated with the operation of the Centralized Voter Registration System.

This transaction was unanimously approved by the members.

2001-15
Department of Agriculture – A transfer of $48,616.00 from the Unencumbered Balance - WIC Coupon Program for Fresh Produce to the WIC Program for Fresh Produce for Seniors.  To cover projected expenditures through the end of the fiscal year.

This transaction was unanimously approved by the members.

2001-16
Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services – A transfer of $9,650,000.00 from the Unallotted Balance, Pre-Trial Drug Education Program - $650,000.00, Special Population Program - $2,500,000.00 and Grants for Substance Abuse Services - $6,500,000.00 to the General Assistance Managed Care Account.  To make funds available in the General Assistance Managed Care account in the third quarter.

This transaction was unanimously approved by the members.

2001-17
Soldiers’, Sailors’ & Marines’ Fund – A transfer of $7,500.00 from the Unallotted Balance - Personal Services to Equipment.  To make funds available to purchase a replacement for the outdated dictating machine system.

This transaction was unanimously approved by the members.

The meeting was then adjourned at 1:50 P.M.







________________________







Marc S. Ryan







Clerk

